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Tena koe

On 25 January 2022, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the 
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the 
following information: 

• The amount spent on emergency accommodation in the Southland and

Otago region over the past five years, broken down by year quarter

and receiving businesses.

On 31 January 2021, the Ministry contacted you to clarify your request. You 
confirmed that the interpretation of 'year quarter' was for data to be broken 
down by 'calendar year'. 

Demand for housing across New Zealand is growing and more people are 
experiencing a severe and immediate need. This demand is generated by a 
shortage of affordable housing driving up house prices and rents. People on 
low incomes are most affected by rising housing costs and many seek 
financial help through the Ministry. 

The Emergency Housing Special Needs Grant (EH SNG) is available to people 
who cannot remain in their usual place of residence, if any, and do not have 
access to other accommodation which is adequate for them or their family's 
needs. The Ministry pays EH SNGs directly to the accommodation supplier 
and assistance is generally granted for up to seven nights but can be 
extended dependant on individual circumstances. 

After these seven nights Work and Income arrange another appointment with 
the client to discuss their housing situation and if another grant is required. 
The Ministry works hard to support people in emergency housing to secure a 
long-term housing solution, either through public housing or private rental 
accommodation. Other options including transitional housing can also be 
explored as an option depending on availability and the individual's 
circumstances. More information about EH SNGs is available at the following 
link: www. worka ndincome. govt. nz/housin g/nowhere-to-stay/ emergency­
housing. html. 




